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AMERICAN FEDERATION OF GOVERNMENT EMPLOYEES
AFFILIATED WITH AFL-CIO

Council 222






April 9, 2007

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Priscilla Lewis, Acting Deputy Director, Labor and Employee





Relations Division, ARHL

FROM:  Carolyn Federoff, President, Council of HUD Locals 222

SUBJECT:   Request for Information pursuant to 5 U.S.C. Section 7114(b)(4)



In connection with bargaining Service Level Agreements


Please accept this Request for Information (RFI) in connection with national bargaining of Service Level Agreements (SLAs) scheduled to begin April 17, 2007.  This is the first of several requests.  To facilitate responses, I am sending a separate request through your office for each division of Administration responsible for providing service under the SLA.  I will send you the requests electronically, and the initial statements regarding the need for information, timeframes, etc. will be repeated in each request.  These steps should make it easier for your office to secure needed information before we commence bargaining.


This request centers on the SLA at Part 1 and Part 3.

1. What date was the SLA between CPD and the Office of Administration signed?

2. What date was the SLA between Healthy Homes/Lead Based Paint and the Office of Administration signed?

3. What are the projected dates for entering into SLAs for each program area under consideration (list program area and projected date)?

4. What is the initial term of the SLA?  (Section 1.2 at bullet 4)

5. What is the provision for review?  (Section 1.2 at bullet 4)

6. Please provide a copy of the Memorandum of Understanding referenced in Section 1.3.

7. Who is the Office of Administration Representative referenced at Section 1.5?

8. Who is the Office of CPD Representative referenced at Section 1.5?

9. Provide a model copy of a Quarterly Service Report.  (See Section 1.7)

10. Section 1.8 begins with a sentence fragment;  it includes a subject, but no verb or object.  Please complete the sentence, “All complaints relating to the operation of the support services . . ..”  

11. At Section 3.1, please define and identify “all workforce processes and procedures.”


Thank you for your attention to this request.  Your response is necessary so that we may better understand Management’s proposed change in working conditions.  We reserve the right to prepare bargaining proposals upon receipt of this information.  


If you have questions, please do not hesitate to call me at 617/994-8264.

cc:  Union Bargaining Team

http://afgecouncil222.tripod.com/
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